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REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING
FEBRUARY 20, 2017 AT 7:00PM


	The regular monthly meeting of the Newville Borough Water and Sewer Authority was held on Monday, February 20, 2017 at 7:00PM in the Operations Office of the Newville Wastewater Treatment Plant at 99 Cove Avenue, Newville. The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairman Roger Hoover. On roll call, the following members were present: William Barnhart, William Boldosser , Clarence Fry and Roger Hoover. Dylan Griffie was absent. Also present were: Authority Solicitor Joel W. Rimby, Esq., Authority Engineer William F. Hill, P.E., Chief Plants Operator Joseph Lehman.

	Citizen Comments: None.

	Minutes: The minutes of the January 16, 2017 meeting were approved on a motion of Mr. Boldosser, seconded by Mr. Fry.	Roll Call: Mr. Barnhart, yes; Mr. Boldosser, yes; Mr. Fry, yes; Mr. Hoover, yes. Motion was passed with four (4) affirmative and zero (0) negative votes. 

Reports:
	-Borough Manager: Aged accounts receivable report as of February 17, 2017: monthly accounts total $34,179.79; quarterly accounts total $51,443.65.  The 1985 GMC dump truck has experienced transmission problems, and repairs could cost between $2,000-$3,000. Borough Council purchased a used dump, a 1993 GMC Topkick from Telford Borough  in Bucks County for $8,100. The 1985 GMC Dump Truck will be sold for parts or salvage. The Authority staff was commended for the work in restoring SBR unit #2 back to operation after a series of repairs. 
The report of the Borough Manager was accepted as presented. 
	-Chief Plants Operator: Mr. Lehman explained to the Authority Board the problems encountered with treatment unit #2. Repairs have been completed, the tank is being filled and should be back in operation soon. Getting the unit back into proper operating balance will be a priority. Mr. Lehman explained that unit #1 will require similar repairs, and the Authority should begin to plan and set aside funds for the repairs. Mr. Potzer requested authorization to send a letter to Sanitaire, manufacturer of the SBR unit to explain the recent equipment failure and to convey the Authority’s concerns. A motion was made by Mr. Fry, seconded by Mr. Barnhart to authorize the letter to Sanitaire. Roll Call: Mr. Barnhart, yes; Mr. Boldosser, yes; Mr. Fry, yes; Mr. Hoover, yes. Motion was passed with four (4) affirmative and zero (0) negative votes. The report of Mr. Lehman was accepted as presented.
	- Water and Sewer Field Operations: The report of Mr. Zeigler was accepted as presented.

	Old Business: A motion was made by Mr. Barnhart, seconded by Mr. Boldosser, to approve a proposal of Liquid Engineering Corporation to clean, inspect and prepare a report of findings for the clearwell, Green Ridge Village water storage tank and High School water storage tank at a cost not to exceed $5,875.00. Roll Call: Mr. Barnhart, yes; Mr. Boldosser, yes; Mr. Fry, yes; Mr. Hoover, yes. Motion was passed with four (4) affirmative and zero (0) negative votes. 
	New Business: The members discussed a request from Cushman and Wakefield regarding water pressure at the Key Logistics Park. It was noted by Mr. Lehman that the water booster station and all other water system equipment is functioning properly. The problems occur when the fire suppression tank at Office Depot is filled. This reduces pressure in the line.  The new water storage tank will lessen the problem, but Mr. Lehman believes that slowly filling the fire suppression tank is the best approach. The Authority Board directed staff to inform Cushman and Wakefield representatives that the NWSA water distribution system and booster station are all functioning properly. The problems are internal to the Key Logistics Park.  Facilities within the park must be mindful of their water needs.
	
	Legal Matters: Mr. Rimby will work with Attorney Charles Suhr to prepare a new reserved sewer capacity agreement for Ridge Development. Mr. Hill suggested that in future water service agreements, provisions should be made to tie flow rates to water capacity. This would alleviate the problems of refilling fire suppression tanks at the distribution centers. The Authority Board asked Mr. Rimby to extend its thanks to the North Newton Township Board of Supervisors for a very informative nutrient management workshop on February 9, 2017. 

	Engineering Matters: Mr. Hill reviewed with the Authority Board the Chapter 94 Report for 2016.  A motion was made by Mr. Barnhart, seconded by Mr. Fry to accept the adoption of the Chapter 94 Report, and to Authorize the Chairman to sign the report for submittal to the PA DEP. Roll Call: Mr. Barnhart, yes; Mr. Boldosser, yes; Mr. Fry, yes; Mr. Hoover, yes. Motion was passed with four (4) affirmative and zero (0) negative votes.  The Argonomic Rate Report for 2016 was approved for submission to the PA DEP on a motion of Mr. Fry, seconded by Mr. Boldosser. Roll Call: Mr. Barnhart, yes; Mr. Boldosser, yes; Mr. Fry, yes; Mr. Hoover, yes. Motion was passed with four (4) affirmative and zero (0) negative votes. 

	Customer Account Matters: A request was received from Arieann Gamble for sewer forgiveness due to a water leak at 22 Shepherd Road. In accordance with the Authority policy, the Authority Board consented to sewer forgiveness in the amount of $74.10, and directed staff to prepare and issue a revised bill for account #0105 in the amount of $408.10.
	A request was received from Shirley Cassell, 2 Pennsylvania Avenue for sewer forgiveness due to a water leak. In accordance with the Authority policy, the Authority Board consented to sewer forgiveness in the amount of $314.84, and directed staff to prepare and issue a revised bill for account #0648 in the amount of $625.24.
	A request was received from Eric and Shawna Barr to have their water and sewer services to 28-30 Carlisle Road made inactive due to remodeling. The Authority Board agreed to the request, subject to the requirement that the customer must be notified that in the future, should water and sewer service be re-instated to the second account, the customer shall be responsible for the payment of all water and sewer connection fees applicable at that time. The customer must sign and return to the authority and acknowledgement of the same. 

	Correspondence: A letter was received from the PA DEP dated February 8, 2017, to advise the Authority Board that permits for renovation of the spring house and the installation of a new secondary water source on the Big Spring will not be extended. New permits must be applied for in the future, when the Authority is ready to proceed with these improvements. 

	Finances: A motion was made by Mr. Boldosser, seconded by Mr. Fry to approve the payment of water fund bills totaling $7,207.54. Roll Call: Mr. Barnhart, yes; Mr. Boldosser, yes; Mr. Fry, yes; Mr. Hoover, yes. Motion was passed with four (4) affirmative and zero (0) negative votes. 
	A motion was made by Mr. Fry, seconded by Mr. Barnhart to approve the payment of sewer fund bills totaling $8,660.93. Roll Call: Mr. Barnhart, yes; Mr. Boldosser, yes; Mr. Fry, yes, Mr. Hoover, yes. Motion was passed with four (4) affirmative and zero (0) negative votes.
	A motion was made by Mr. Barnhart, seconded by Mr. Boldosser to approve the payment of escrow fund bills totaling $3,214.59. Roll Call: Mr. Barnhart, yes; Mr. Boldosser, yes; Mr. Fry, yes; Mr. Hoover, yes. Motion was passed with four (4) affirmative and zero (0) negative votes. 

	Adjournment:  With no further business to come before the Authority Board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:07PM on a motion of Mr. Boldosser, seconded by Mr. Fry. Roll Call: Mr. Barnhart, yes; Mr. Boldosser, yes, Mr. Fry, yes; Mr. Hoover, yes. Motion was passed with four (4) affirmative and zero (0) negative votes. 
	The next meeting of the Newville Borough Water and Sewer Authority will be held on March 20, 2017 at 7:00PM in the Operations Office of the Newville Wastewater Treatment Plant at 99 Cove Avenue, Newville, Pennsylvania.

					Minutes Recorded By:


					____________________________________________
					Fred A. Potzer, Borough Manager/Secretary





 

Page 2 of 3

